

November 21, 2012.

Mr. Dennis Hisey, Chairman of the Board Pikes Peak Rural Transportation Authority 15 South 7<sup>th</sup> Street Colorado Springs, CO 80905

RE: 3<sup>rd</sup> Quarter 2012 report from the City of Manitou Springs

Dear Chairman Hisey,

Maintenance Projects: In June, the City retained the services of Reimers Masonry for the tuck and pointing of 2 vehicle bridges: the Capitol Avenue Bridge and the Church Street Bridge. The cost for this work was \$24,700.00. As the cost for those projects fell below the \$25,000 expenditure cap, those projects were not submitted to the PPRTA Board for pre-approval.

<u>Capital Projects:</u> This quarter, the City of Manitou Springs has spent an additional \$2,941.00 towards final design of Manitou Streetscape Phase 5B/PPRTA Phase 3. This is the final phase of this federally funded downtown revitalization project.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Respectfully submitted,

Brunò Pothier Public Works Director, City of Manitou Springs

(719) 685-2605